LSSC Meeting Minutes 2/29/24 – mjr
In attendance:

Erik Chapman (Special Collections)
Kristen Blankenship (CPS)
Sarah Blanco (CPS)
Karen Huck (Arts & Humanities)
Lucy Moynihan (Life Sciences)
Melanie Rusk (Tech Services)
Sam Lechowicz (Tech Services)
Dulcie Vermillion (Social Sciences)
Xiaoping Qi (Area Studies/Mortenson)
Vicki Sparks (Administration)

Johna Von Behrens (guest attendee)

Not present:

Jeffrey Loftiss (Physical Sciences)
Law liaison

Approve January Minutes: One correction requested for the AC Meeting Update notes (make clear that John Laskowski was speaking about accessibility compliance in his role as the Head of Accessibility for the Library).

Announcements from Johna:

· There is currently no Academic Professional or Civil Service representation on the campus Senate, so the Council of Academic Professionals (CAP) will be proposing that 4% of the Senate seats be composed of Civil Service and 7% of Academic Professionals. This proposal will need to be read before the Senate twice, at both the March and April meetings, before being voted on. Members would be elected to these seats and the hope is that the proposal will pass and be codified in the Senate’s bylaws. The elections are held through CAP and SAC (Staff Advisory Council).
· Reminded the group to fill out the union survey that was sent on February 27. They hope to have responses by Thursday, March 7.
· Johna is serving on a Health Alliance Consumer Advisory Committee and mentioned that if any of our staff have questions or concerns about their health coverage, she will be happy to help them find answers.

Liaison Reports/Updates:

Special Collections: No updates - meeting postponed to week of March 4.

CPS: Have not met - no updates.

Arts & Humanities: Mary Ton talked about the module she created for teaching AI topics. This module can be edited to fit the coursework of individual professors. Sara Benson talked about open educational resources (OER) as a good way to defray textbook costs for students, specifically by choosing any materials that are free or openly licensed in lieu of textbooks. Sara also talked about new grants coming that can be used to produce various OER and wanted to urge people to apply for these grants.

Life Sciences: The new search for the Prairie Research Institute Librarian closes on March 1; interview dates are TBD.

Tech Services: Division meeting scheduled for March 7 . MJ Han’s investiture is scheduled for March 1 at 3:30.

Social Sciences: Division has not met. SSHEL has hired a temporary appointment for the Applied Health Sciences Librarian opening (Jonas Yela).

Area Studies/Mortenson: The yearly Mortenson Center Associates Program will be held in early June. This is a 3-week program to provide training and professional development opportunities for library professionals outside of the United States. They have received 47 applications and 18 have been accepted to attend. There are 13 different countries represented by those attendees. 

Administration: Nothing to report. 

Physical Sciences: Jeff provided an update via email that PSED did not have a meeting, so nothing to report at this time.

Law: No liaison present.

AC Meeting Update from February 19:
· The “service in excess” policies were discussed. Mary Laskowski sent an email on February 27 to provide official guidance on the approval process.
· The cost for a lost key will change from $25 per key to $30.
· The swipe card building access policy will be released soon after being discussed in division meetings.
· The next AC meeting will be March 18. No agenda topics for us to add so far, but please let Dulcie and Karen know if you think of anything.
EC Meeting Update from February 26:
· EC is seeking feedback from LSSC members by March 20 about the Position Requests received. Specifically, the committee would like to know what we think should be taken into consideration when deciding which positions should be funded.


Faculty Meeting Update from February 28:
Dean’s updates:
· Working on updates to the strategic plan.
· Reviewing the Position Requests that were received and seeking feedback from various library committees.
· Sarah Holder and David Ward’s appointments will be coming to an end soon, so are planning what the next steps should be for those positions.
· Met with local public library directors- discussion of possibly using icard at public libraries for students or other ways of making public libraries more accessible to students when they arrive to campus (for example, public library presence on quad day)
General discussion:
· Concern was raised about untenured faculty not having access to private office space. Examples mentioned were that persons with ADHD may have difficulties working in a multi-use office space and the lack of private office space may cause people to decline jobs with the library.
· Looking at systematic reviews and report from Megan Sapp Nelson on how to incorporate into UIUC Librarianship/ Research
· Looking at DEIA statement requirement for dossiers starting in 2025-26 for Faculty- report from Heidi Imker and Ellen Swain.

Student Hiring Process Follow-Up:

No update to provide yet. Will be reaching out soon to those within the library who hire student workers for their input.

Question about SUCCS Classification of Library Positions: 

This topic was discussed at a Senior Admin meeting on February 7 and Dulcie followed up with them to see if there was anything staff needed to be aware of. The response received was, “It was a brief mention of a request to initiate a review of SUCCS library classifications for possible revision. I believe Susan Breakenridge would be the best person to elaborate on those details if there is more information to share at this point.” (Awaiting a reply from Susan)

Post-Meeting Update from Dulcie:

She will be sending out the ALA application email on March 1, with a deadline of March 15 to complete. Dulcie will be tasked with anonymizing the applications, so she needs volunteers to be part of the group to choose winners (if we receive more than two applications): one or two people from LSSC, a civil service staff at large, and a representative from administration. 


Our next scheduled meeting will be March 28, 2-3:30 pm.
